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Hamburg, 14.05.2020 
Lessons and caretaking in primary school 
 
Dear parents! 
 
After a lot of weeks of school closure the children of our primary school classes will be 
offered a reduced amount of caretaking at school. 
Our staff is looking forward to seeing all pupils and to support their learning in direct 
contact. 
 
Lessons will be offered on two days of the week from 8.00am – 01.00pm. 
Your class teams will inform you about the two days your child will be at school. 
Let your class team know If you want your child to have lunch at school for these two 
days. 
 
To reduce the health risk for pupils and staff it is vital to follow strict hygiene and 
protection rules: 

- Lessons will take place in half groups only. 

- All groups at school will be strictly separated (even in break time). 

- All pupils will be instructed about the hygiene and safety rules 

It is not compulsory to wear a mask. 
If you want your child to wear a mask you have to instruct your child how to use the 
mask.  
 
If your child shows signs of illness like a cold or a temperature, please contact our 
reception school office at once and let your child stay at home. 
 
Please let your child bring it`s can with the crayons on it`s first day of school. 
 
School lessons are compulsory. 
Those children who suffer from any diseases and belong to the so called endangered 
group, can be freed from school lessons on special permission. This is also possible for 
pupils who live together with someone who belongs to the endangered group of people. 
Those children will still be taught at home. 
 
 
The partial school opening means a huge challenge for us as well and we do 
understand your sorrows and expectations.  
We know that this arrangement of teaching times does not change the sometimes very 
difficult isolated home situation. Please use the support offers in Finkenwerder (have a 
look at the homepage of the Aueschule) and the emergency caretaking with an offered 
lunch at the Aueschule. 
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We put our stress specially on those children who suffer badly under the circumstances 
of the moment. We hope that all children will be very pleased to meet their friends and 
their teachers, despite of all the distance- and hygienic rules. 
We wish all pupils and staff a very good start in this first presence teaching and good 
health, patience and strong nerves! 
 
All the best wishes! 
      Wiebke Jäger and Sylvia Hoyer 

 

 
                                                                                                       
 


